
Miniature Dachshund Club Championship Show, 1st August 2021. 

Antony Bongiovanni, our Mini Long Judge is an ex-pat, living in Spain for the duration of 
the  pandemic.   The Government are currently not recognising double vaccination, other than those given 
in the UK by the NHS, which means he must endure the mandatory hotel self-isolation for 10 days on 
arrival, and with his other commitments, there is not enough time available to complete this.  Try as we 
might we have not been able to find a ‘loophole’ to permit him to get into England in time to judge for us. 

Regrettably we have been forced to appoint a replacement judge, and I can advise that the Miniature Longs 
will now be judged by Christine Gibson (Allfreys) (subject to K.C. approval). 

 


